
Sacred Heart Parish 
Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter  

4643 Gaywood Dr. 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46806 

260-744-2519 

Rev Mark Wojdelski, FSSP  Pastor 
 
Kim Wyatt  Secretary 
 

Parish office 260-744-2519  
(In Sacred Heart school building) 

Office Hours: Mon-Thu 8:00 am to 12:00 pm 
            Fri 8:00 am to 11:00 am 
 

Email: office@sacredheartfw.org 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Active registered parishioners should contact the 
Pastor at least six Months in advance of the date. 
 

BAPTISM 

Please call the  office. 
 

LAST SACRAMENTS AND SICK CALLS 

Please contact the office.  In an emergency    
requiring Extreme Unction or Viaticum please 
call 267-6123 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday              8:00 am (Low Mass) 
            10:00 am (Missa Cantata) 

Mon, & Thurs   7:30 am 
Tues   7:00 am 
Wed & Fri  6:00 pm 
Saturday   9:00 am 
Holy Days  Check Bulletin 
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE (Confession) 

Friday   5:30 pm 
Saturday   8:30 am 
Sunday   7:30 & 9:30 am 
 

Any time by appointment. 
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St. Agnes and the Pallium — Jan. 21 
(From the 1917 Catholic Encyclopedia) 

 
The modern pallium is a 
circular band about two 
inches wide, worn about 
the neck, breast, and 
shoulders, and having two 
pendants, one hanging 
down in front and one 
behind. The pendants are 
about two inches wide and 
twelve inches long, and are 
weighted with small pieces 

of lead covered with black silk. The remainder of the 
pallium is made of white wool, part of which is supplied 
by two lambs presented annually as a tax by the Lateran 
Canons Regular to the Chapter of St. John on the feast 
of St. Agnes, solemnly blessed on the high altar of that 
church after the pontifical Mass, and then offered to the 
pope. The ornamentation of the pallium consists of six 
small black crosses — one each on the breast and back, 
one on each shoulder, and one on each pendant. The 
crosses on the breast, back, and left shoulder are 
provided with a loop for the reception of a gold pin set 
with a precious stone. The pallium is worn over the 
chasuble. 
The use of the pallium is reserved to the pope and 
archbishops, but the latter may not use it until, on 
petition they have received the permission of the Holy 
See. Bishops sometimes receive the pallium as a mark of 
special favour, but it does not increase their powers or 
jurisdiction nor give them precedence. The pope may 
use the pallium at any time. Others, even archbishops, 
may use it only in their respective dioceses, and there 
only on the days and occasions designated in the 
"Pontificale" (Christmas, the Circumcision, and other 
specified great feasts; during the conferring of Holy 
orders, the consecration of abbots, etc.), unless its use is 
extended by a special privilege. Worn by the pope, the 
pallium symbolizes the plenitudo pontificalis officii (i.e. 
the plenitude of pontifical office); worn by archbishops, 
it typifies their participation in the supreme pastoral 
power of the pope, who concedes it to them for their 
proper church provinces. An archbishop, therefore, who 
has not received the pallium may not exercise any of his 
functions as metropolitan, nor any metropolitan 
prerogatives whatever; he is even forbidden to perform 
any episcopal act until invested with the pallium. 
Similarly, after his resignation, he may not use the 

(Continued on page 3) 

 MASS INTENTIONS  

FOR THE WEEK 

Sunday 
Jan 21 

8:00 AM 
10:00 AM 

Third Sunday After Epiphany  
 
Rev. Mark Wojdelski, FSSP 
Pro Populo 

Monday 
Jan 22 

 
7:30 AM 

SS. Vincent and Anastasius, Martyrs 
 
 
Poor Souls 

Tuesday  
Jan 23 

 
7:00 AM 

St. Raymund of Penafort, Confessor 
 
 
Joan Eichman 

Wednesday 
Jan 24 

 
6:00 PM 

St. Timothy, Bishop and Martyr 
 
 
Antoinette Latka + 

Thursday 
Jan 25 

 
7:30 AM 

The Conversion of St. Paul, Apostle 
 
 
Rudolph Surach Sr. + 

Friday 
Jan 26 

 
6:00 PM 

St. Polycarp, Bishop and Martyr 
 
 
Paul & Julie+ Gabet Family 

Saturday 
Jan 27 

 
9:00 AM 

St. John Chrysostom, Bishop and Doctor 
of the Church 
 
Rudolf Surach Sr. + 

Sunday 
Jan 28 

8:00 AM 
10:00 AM 

Septuagesima Sunday 
 
Rev. Mark Wojdelski, FSSP 
Pro Populo 

 SACRED HEART PARISH FINANCES                        May God reward you! 

1/14 Offertory 
Loose 
 
Year to Date Budgeted                  
Year to Date Actual                          
Surplus (Shortfall)                         
     

$   2,715.00 
$      203.13 
 
$ 68,686.20 
$ 65,515.21 
$  (3,170.99) 



pallium; should he be transferred to another archdiocese. 
He must again petition the Holy Father for the pallium. 
The new palliums are solemnly blessed after the Second 
Vespers on the feast of Sts. Peter and Paul, and are then 
kept in a special silver-gilt casket near the Confessio 
Petri until required. The pallium is conferred in Rome by 
a cardinal-deacon, and outside of Rome by a bishop; in 
both cases the ceremony takes place after the celebration 
of Mass and the administration of the oath of allegiance. 
  
2017 CONTRIBUTION REPORTS 
The yearly statements reporting donations to the parish 
are available at the back of church.  Please pick yours up.  
Thanks to everyone for a great year! 
 

————————————————————— 
 

 

 

A Nation That Kills Its Own Children Is A 
Nation Without Hope."   
—St. John Paul II 
 
 

SUBMITTED ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
January 20 and 21 after Mass the Christ Child Society of 
Fort Wayne will be distributing empty baby bottles 
asking for help to fund their many ministries in our local 
area by filling your baby bottle with loose change. 
CCSFW is an all-volunteer 501©3 organization 
dedicated to serving at-risk children in our community. 
 
Your filled baby bottle will allow CCSFW to continues 
its mission to break the cycle of poverty.  Please drop 
your spare change into your baby bottle each evening 
and watch it fill knowing that your are helping to teach, 
motivate, and care for children in ways that best respond 
to the unique needs of the community. 
 
If you are unable to obtain a baby bottle or find it more 
convenient, please consider a donation made online at 
christchildsocietyfw.org or by mailing to Christ Child 
Society of Fort Wayne, PO Box 12708, Fort Wayne, IN 
46864 

Act of Reparation for Blasphemies 
Uttered Against the Holy Name 

 
O Jesus, my Saviour and   
Redeemer, Son of the Living 
God behold, we kneel before 
You and offer You our repa-
ration; we would make 
amends for all the blasphe-
mies uttered against Your 
holy name, for all the injuries 
done to You in the Blessed 
Sacrament, for all the irrever-

ence shown toward Your immaculate Virgin Mother, for 
all the calumnies and slanders spoken against Your 
spouse, the holy Catholic and Roman Church. 
O Jesus, who has said: “If you ask the Father anything in 
My name, He will give it to you,” we pray and beseech 
You for all our brethren who are in danger of sin; shield 
them from every temptation to fall away from the true 
faith; save those who are even now standing on the 
brink of the abyss; to all of them give light and 
knowledge of truth, courage and strength for the conflict 
with evil, perseverance in faith and active charity! For 
this do we pray, most merciful Jesus, in Your name, unto 
God the Father, with whom You live and reign in the 
unity of the Holy Spirit world without end, amen. 

Third Sunday After Epiphany 

St. Vincent de Paul “Brown Bag Collection” 
     Please continue to help our food bank here 
at Sacred Heart by taking a brown bag and fill-
ing it with non perishable foods. Eve-
ry Friday the  Sacred Heart St Vincent de Paul 
Society has a food bank that is open to anyone 
living in the Fort Wayne area. Please bring the 

filled bag back by the 2nd Sunday of each month and we will 
exchange it with another empty brown bag. This gives every-
one an  opportunity to help feed the poor in our city and 
work on our corporal works of mercy. Thank you in advance 
to all those who help us keep our food bank going.  

SVdP 
Food 
Bank 

MASS REQUESTS 
If you desire a Mass to be celebrated for a particular 
intention, please place the offering along with the 
specific intention in writing in an envelope clearly 
marked Mass Intention and place it in the collection 
basket.  For individual intentions, make sure to specify 
whether the person is living or deceased. 
Alternatively, you can approach the pastor or bring or 
mail the request to the church. We do not accept 
telephoned or emailed requests. Everything must be 
together at the time the request is made. Please note that 
Mass stipends are NOT tax-deductible according to IRS 
regulations.  


